

Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

December 12, 2003

Honorable Marvin E. Pratt Alderman, 1st Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

Subject: 1ST ALD. DIST. - FILE #031064

INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR WHEN CHILDREN ARE PRESENT ON WEST CAPITOL DRIVE FROM

NORTH 11TH STREET TO NORTH 13TH STREET

Dear Alderman Pratt:

We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school signs. We recommend posting 20 Miles Per Hour When Children Are Present on this roadway. The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the January 8, 2004 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer

JHI:dle 🏚

c: City Clerk (Public Safety)

Mr. Ito



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

December 12, 2003

Honorable Joe Davis, Sr. Alderman, 2nd Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

Subject: 2ND ALD. DIST. - FILE #031064

INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON NORTH 67TH STREET AT WEST RUBY AVENUE

Dear Alderman Davis:

Our on-going crash identification and surveillance program indicated a need to investigate the above-captioned intersection for a control change. Our findings show that three crashes have been reported to the Milwaukee Police Department in twelve months. We, therefore, recommend the above-captioned traffic control change.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

City Engineer

JHI:dle

c: City Clerk (Public Safety)

Mr. Ito



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

December 12, 2003

To the Public Safety Committee Room 205, City Hall

Subject: 4TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #031064

INSTALL NO U TURN ON WEST MICHIGAN STREET

BETWEEN NORTH 8TH STREET AND NORTH 9TH STREET WESTBOUND

Dear Chairperson:

This is in response to a request we received from Captain Gregory Habeck, Milwaukee Police Department, to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since the westbound left turn on West Michigan Street to the expressway ramp at North 8th Street is restricted, westbound motorists are making a "U" turn at the median opening just west of this intersection to access the expressway. The Milwaukee Police Department has observed many near crashes when motorists are performing this turn maneuver and requests that the turn be prohibited.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer

JHI:dle

c: City Clerk (Public Safety)

Mr. Ito



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

December 12, 2003

Honorable Marlene E. Johnson-Odom Alderwoman, 6th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

Subject: 6TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #031064

REMOVE STOP ON EAST BROWN STREET

AT NORTH HUBBARD STREET

Dear Alderwoman Johnson-Odom:

In conjunction with the newly constructed traffic circle at this intersection, the above-captioned stop control is no longer needed.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer

JHI:dle P

c: City Clerk (Public Safety)

Mr. Ito



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

December 12, 2003

Honorable Marlene E. Johnson-Odom Alderwoman, 6th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

Subject: 6TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #031064

REMOVE STOP ON NORTH HUBBARD STREET

AT EAST RESERVOIR AVENUE

Dear Alderwoman Johnson-Odom:

In conjunction with the newly constructed traffic circle at this intersection, the above-captioned stop control is no longer needed.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polensk City Engineer

JHI:dle★

c: City Clerk (Public Safety)

Mr. Ito



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

December 12, 2003

Honorable Joe Dudzik Alderman, 11th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

Subject: 11TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #031064

INSTALL ONE-WAY ON WEST LEROY AVENUE

FROM A POINT 150 FEET WEST OF

SOUTH 51ST STREET TO

SOUTH 55TH STREET WESTBOUND

Dear Alderman Dudzik:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control restrictions.

Very truly yours,

City Engineer

City Engineer

JHI:dleф

c: City Clerk (Public Safety)

Mr. Ito



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

December 12, 2003

Honorable Michael J. Murphy Alderman, 16th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

Subject: 16TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #031064

INSTALL ALL-WAY STOP ON WEST PIERCE STREET AND SOUTH SHEA AVENUE

Dear Alderman Murphy:

In conjunction with the newly median island construction at this intersection we believe the all-way stop would be the most appropriate traffic control device.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours

Jeffres S. Holenske, P.E.

City Engineer

JHI:dle

c: City Clerk (Public Safety)

Mr. Ito



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

December 12, 2003

Honorable Willie L. Hines Alderman, 17th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

Subject: 17TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #031064

INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR WHEN CHILDREN ARE PRESENT ON WEST CENTER STREET FROM

NORTH 14TH STREET TO NORTH 17TH STREET

Dear Alderman Hines:

We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school signs. We recommend posting 20 Miles Per Hour When Children Are Present on this roadway. The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the January 8, 2004 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey K. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer

JHI:dle**₄**þ

c: City Clerk (Public Safety)

Mr. Ito